
FISH AND GAME CLUB BOARD MEETING 7-22-20
AT FISH AND GAME CLUB 7 P.M.

Old Business: None

New Business: 
1 Military membership discounts.
2. Youth firearm instructor membership discount.
3. Rifle range sand berms-example. 
4. Club surveillance system.

Members attending: President Dave Lawson, Secretary Quint Lohse, Treasurer Greg Eichten, 
Board Members Steve Schmit, Ryan Forbes and Steve Prinsen. Absent: Vice President T.J. 
Schroeder and Board Member Brad Stephans. 

President Dave Lawson opened the meeting at 7:05 P.M.

Club member Tom Bush, who works part time at Magnum Sports, brought to our attention that 
a number of people have asked if we give a membership discount for military veterans. To our 
knowledge, this item has never been brought to the clubs attention. After discussion, it was 
decided this was a very good suggestion. Effective 1-1-21 a $5.00 discount will be granted to 
any military veteran who shows proof of service with a DD-217N card or a smart phone picture 
of their DD-214 or honorable discharge form. In addition, if an active duty service person who is 
home on leave and wishes to use the range they will be given a free daily pass if accompanied 
to the range with a paid club member. 

It was also suggested and approved that youth firearm instructors who wish to join the club be 
granted a $20.00 voucher to apply to their club membership starting 1-1-21. Quint will get 
names of instructors and add them to the 2021 voucher list. 

Quint passed around a picture of sand pile berms as an example of what one rifle range is using 
for berms at various distances. 

The club is looking for another volunteer to be the SUBJECT MATTER EXPERT (SME) for the 
surveillance system installed at the club. This person would help Brad Stephans fine tune the 
existing system and possibly add one or two more cameras. Ryan Forbes, who installed the 
system, would be available to help train both Brad and the new volunteer on the system and 
help with the installation of any new cameras. This person would help assure that the system is 
in working order by checking its operation in a timely manner. By having a second person the 
club would be able to provide better coverage during vacations, etc.  A $20.00 voucher for 
reducing yearly club membership starting in 2021would, of course, be granted for this work. 
Email secretary Quint Lohse if you would like to help perform this very important club function.



After the meeting we received a call from Brad Stephans that he will be holding a club 3-D 
archery shoot on August 22nd starting at 9AM and running until 3PM. This will be a social 
distance type shoot with no food and appropriate COVID-19 procedures adhered to. He will 
need at least six people to help with target set up at 6 PM on the 21st and three people to help 
run the shoot on the 22nd. Anyone helping with this event will be given a $20.00 certificate to 
apply to their 2021 membership. Let Quint know if you can help with this event and he will pass 
your name, phone, and email to Brad. 

No other new business was brought up and the meeting was adjourned at 8:20 P.M., minutes 
by Secretary Quint Lohse. 


